BARNSLEY METROPOLITAN BOROUGH COUNCIL

B

Responses to the consultation on the proposal to designate the Oakwell, Old Mill, Honeywell and Dearne Valley Park areas as areas in which the consumption of alcohol is prohibited in public.

The full report on the proposal, having been circulated at two previous meetings is available for download from the Council's website by clicking on the following link:

http://edemocracy.barnsley.gov.uk/edemocracy

The report is also available upon request from the Council Governance Unit.

From:

Petty , Caroline

Sent:

16 January 2013 09:28

To: Subject:

Phillips, Adrian FW: Section 12

For info

Caroline

From: Bruff , Margaret Councillor Sent: 10 January 2013 12:09

To: Petty , Caroline **Subject:** FW: Section 12

further

Cllr Margaret Bruff BEd, MA

Elected Member for Barnsley MBC Central Ward

Town Hall: 01226 772463 Home: 01226 388 308

HELP SUPPORT OUR LOCAL ECCONOMY - USE BARNSLEY BUSINESSES AND RETAIL OUTLETS

From: Dyson , Martin Councillor Sent: 08 December 2012 22:08 To: Bruff , Margaret Councillor Subject: Fw: Section 12

From: shadyroach81 [mailto:shadyroach81@googlemail.com]

Sent: Saturday, December 08, 2012 08:49 PM

To: Dyson, Martin Councillor

Subject: Section 12

Oppose

From:

Petty, Caroline

Sent:

16 January 2013 09:28

To:

Phillips, Adrian

Subject:

FW: Section 12

Adrian,

Please see email below as requested. More to follow!

Regards,

Caroline

From: Bruff , Margaret Councillor Sent: 10 January 2013 12:09

To: Petty , Caroline **Subject:** FW: Section 12

I am forwarding you several of the emails we received on this subject which have comments worth

The file I have kept logging text, phone and freepost receipts is at home so I will email you tomorrow with more details

Regards

Cllr Margaret Bruff BEd, MA

Elected Member for Barnsley MBC Central Ward

Town Hall: 01226 772463 Home: 01226 388 308

HELP SUPPORT OUR LOCAL ECCONOMY - USE BARNSLEY BUSINESSES AND RETAIL OUTLETS

From: shadyroach81 [mailto:shadyroach81@googlemail.com]

Sent: 08 December 2012 19:19 **To:** Bruff , Margaret Councillor

Subject: Section 12

I'd like to know why we carnt drink on the street above the age limit but get free needles to inject heroin with?

So I oppose the section 12 for all areas

From:

Petty, Caroline

Sent:

16 January 2013 09:29

To: Subject: Phillips, Adrian FW: Proposed Section 12 Order

For info.

Caroline

From: Bruff , Margaret Councillor Sent: 10 January 2013 12:10

To: Petty , Caroline

Subject: FW: Proposed Section 12 Order

more

Cllr Margaret Bruff BEd, MA
Elected Member for Barnsley MBC Central Ward

Town Hall: 01226 772463 Home: 01226 388 308

HELP SUPPORT OUR LOCAL ECCONOMY - USE BARNSLEY BUSINESSES AND RETAIL OUTLETS

From: Jennette Falkingham [mailto:jennette5@btinternet.com]

Sent: 18 December 2012 13:30 **To:** Bruff , Margaret Councillor **Subject:** Proposed Section 12 Order

Dear Margaret

As you will have expected several points arise from your leaflet:-

I take it this is the same proposal reported in the Chronicle and refers to a large area extending from the town centre? (There are those in the village who think it is solely connected with Hoyle Mill.)

It would be interesting to know whether the powers that be are confident that they would be able to police the Dearne Valley Park where there is indeed a problem warranting intervention.

Finding an understandable definition of "public space" is proving difficult if not impossible. Relating to this, I wonder if those who would be enforcing this order using 'discretionary powers' are aware of the status of our terrace – A Right of Way in Common rather than a Public Right of Way. Whilst we may tolerate pedestrians and some through traffic, (some do abuse our tolerance both in ignorance and belligerence) we still each own and maintain the road and are only required to allow residents and their bona fide visitors.

Finally; as part of this order, would licensed premises be required to improve standards of accepted behaviour on their premises and when leaving? I am sure that

you will have had complaints and heard of complaints to the police regarding Elm Row. Some of the problems are caused by a FEW nuisance residents but noise, glasses, bottles, cans and urinating youths generally stem from the Corner Pocket and little seems to be done about such clientele so long a they are putting money over the bar.

Having read through this email, I am even more convinced that the introduction of such an Order would be more than somewhat 'dicey'. I suspect that under the current financial situation, lack of resources would result in patchy, perhaps unbalanced implementation; and the term 'discretionary powers' does not sit well with me. How do you view the matter?

Regards

Jennette Falkingham

From:

Petty, Caroline

Sent:

16 January 2013 09:35

To: Subject:

Phillips, Adrian FW: Section 12 Oakwell

Follow Up Flag:

Follow up

Flag Status:

Flagged

For info.

Caroline

From: Bruff , Margaret Councillor Sent: 11 January 2013 09:53

To: Petty , Caroline

Cc: Dyson, Martin Councillor; Birkinshaw, Doug Councillor

Subject: RE: Section 12 Oakwell

Further to my emails yesterday below is more information collected from our survey:

Responses came in via; Direct Messaging, telephone, email Freepost and verbally We had responses from all areas ie Oakwell, Hoyle Mill, Eldon Street area and Conservation area

- There were a number of residents who asked us to call on them to discuss the issues as they felt there were arguments for and against such an Order
- Concerns were raised as to the ability of the police to properly staff the area in order to enforce the Order
- That if residents went against the request the police would not respond to calls from their
- That known problem spots would not be targeted in areas that did not have the Order
- That the offenders would not be dealt with through more permanent means of action
- Many of those visited or who contacted us by telephone were still undecided and were not recorded as having indicated a preference (these residents tended to be located more in the conservation area than other areas)
- Of those respondents who indicated a preference for or against the Order the majority were in favour of having a Section 12 Order in their area

Having carried out our consultation with residents, Central Ward Councillors are content that the Order go ahead. However we feel that the information collected through our survey particularly comments and concerns of our residents, should be noted as part of your overall consultation process and kept on record.

Regards

Cllr Margaret Bruff BEd, MA **Elected Member for Barnsley MBC Central Ward**

Town Hall: 01226 772463 Home: 01226 388 308

HELP SUPPORT OUR LOCAL ECCONOMY - USE BARNSLEY BUSINESSES AND RETAIL OUTLETS

From: Petty , Caroline Sent: 10 January 2013 10:52 To: Bruff , Margaret Councillor Subject: RE: Section 12 Oakwell

Dear Councillor Bruff,

thankyou for your email. Unfortunately I am away from the office today, and am on leave tomorrow. As the closing date for comments is Monday, would it be possible for me to have your comments in writing?

This would also ensure that your comments and the issues raised are fully recorded for reporting in to the board.

I could then ring you to discuss them on Monday morning at a time convenient to you if you think this would be beneficial.

best regards,

Caroline

From: Bruff , Margaret Councillor Sent: 10 January 2013 10:00

To: Petty , Caroline

Cc: Phillips , Adrian; Kirk , Gary; Whittaker , John; Khalifa , Sajeda; Ward , William; Wraith , Charles

Councillor

Subject: RE: Section 12 Oakwell

Hi Caroline

Can we please arrange to meet so that I can pass on information regarding the Oakwell Section 12 application thanks

Cllr Margaret Bruff BEd, MA

Elected Member for Barnsley MBC Central Ward

Town Hall: 01226 772463 Home: 01226 388 308

HELP SUPPORT OUR LOCAL ECCONOMY - USE BARNSLEY BUSINESSES AND RETAIL OUTLETS

From: Ward, William

Sent: 10 January 2013 08:57

To: Bruff , Margaret Councillor; Wraith , Charles Councillor

Cc: Phillips , Adrian; Petty , Caroline; Kirk , Gary; Whittaker , John; Khalifa , Sajeda

Subject: RE: Section 12 Oakwell

good morning

As I understand it, the closing date for consultation is the 14th January, 2013 and any formal comments on that DPPO should be submitted to Caroline Petty by that date.

Caroline Petty, Principal Officer (Pollution, Planning Enforcement and Licensing)
Barnsley MBC Regulatory Services PO Box 602
Barnsley S70 9FB
carolinepetty@barnsley.gov.uk

You will be aware that the role of the Board is to determine the Order in the light of the comments received within the official consultation period but, of course, you will be able to put your own perspective on any comments received at that meeting. However, given that the Board operates within a legal framework I wouldn't want any comments you want to be submitted to be 'ruled out of order' as they were not received within the consultation period.

Hope that explains the situation but please give me a ring if you have any queries.

Regards

wm

William Ward
Council Governance Officer
Tel: 01226 773451
Barnsley MBC
Town Hall

Town Hall Barnsley S70 2TA

williamward@barnsley.gov.uk

Please consider the environment Do you really need to print this email?

From: Bruff , Margaret Councillor Sent: 09 January 2013 17:02

To: Ward , William; Wraith , Charles Councillor

Subject: Section 12 Oakwell

Importance: High

Can you please advise me when the consultation period for this item closes – following the Ward Councillors consultation with residents I do have several comments which I have promised to report back to the Licensing Board. Can you please tell me what channel I should use to do this that will enable all members of the Board, including representatives of other organisations eg Police, to be recorded in the final analysis of this application.

Thank you

Cllr Margaret Bruff BEd, MA
Elected Member for Barnsley MBC Central Ward

Town Hall: 01226 772463 Home: 01226 388 308 HELP SUPPORT OUR LOCAL ECCONOMY - USE BARNSLEY BUSINESSES AND RETAIL OUTLETS

From:

Batty, Stephen

Sent:

16 January 2013 08:15

To:

Phillips, Adrian

Subject:

RE: Designated Public Place Order for Stairfoot ward (3)

Adrian

Not reference this DPPO, but the Oakwell one.

Julie Mitchell has noted that Central Councillors no longer have concerns, but do refer to some residents who wish some clarification or explanation about those issues mentioned. Julie is willing to send a letter, e-mail or draft a response to their concerns which could be delivered by Elected Members if they wish.

This is just for information, because as yet we don't know exactly who these people are.

I am available for the briefing with Councillor Wraith if that is still going ahead, but I am NOT available on the day in March when the full DPPO hearing takes place. Julie is available and will attend.

Regards.

Steve Batty - BMBC Tasking Officer

BARNSLEY CENTRAL, Safer Neighbourhood Area (SNA)

South Yorkshire Police - Town & Kingstone and Kendray/Worsbrough Safer Neighbourhood Teams (SNT's)

Telephone: Commerce House: 01226 787108 (Ext 6108) - Rae House 01226 787185 (Ext 6185) - Mobile: 07824 351232

From: Phillips, Adrian

Sent: 15 January 2013 18:54

To: Petty , Caroline

Cc: 'Julie.Mitchell@southyorks.pnn.police.uk'; Batty , Stephen **Subject:** Designated Public Place Order for Stairfoot ward (3)

Caroline,

Would you mind telephoning Darren Webster about his concerns? I want to check if there is anything that should be brought back to the General Licensing Regulatory Board on 13 March 2013.

Adrian.

Adrian Phillips, solicitor, Barnsley Metropolitan Borough Council. Email: adrianphillips@barnsley.gov.uk Mobile: 07931 979128 Fax (telephone first): 01226 787730 Telephone: 01226 787899 http://www.barnsley.gov.uk Address: Community Safety Service, Phase 2, Beevor Court, Pontefract Road, Barnsley, S71 1HG.

From: Phillips , Adrian

Sent: Wednesday, December 19, 2012 6:16 PM

To: 'mrwebbo@blueyonder.co.uk'

Cc: Batty , Stephen; Petty , Caroline; 'Julie.Mitchell@southyorks.pnn.police.uk'

Subject: Designated Public Place Order for Stairfoot ward (2)

To:

Darren Webster (Designated Premises Supervisor (DPS)), The Black Bull, Grange Lane, Stairfoot, Barnsley, S70 3NJ. Telephone: 07810372695

Dear Mr Web,

I write further to our telephone conversation this afternoon.

I attach full details of the proposal for the Designated Public Place Order (DPPO) for Stairfoot ward (the file <Stairfoot Designated Public Place Order.pdf>).

I understand that you have concerns about the effect of an order on overspill at the front of the Black Bull pub when it is very busy, and about licensing conditions that might be attached to your placing benches at the front. I am copying this email to other people who may wish to contribute to informing you about and discussing with you the effects of the DPPO and licensing conditions.

Yours sincerely,

Adrian Phillips.

Adrian Phillips, solicitor, Barnsley Metropolitan Borough Council. Email: adrianphillips@barnsley.gov.uk Mobile: 07931 979128 Fax (telephone first): 01226 787730 Telephone: 01226 787899 http://www.barnsley.gov.uk Address: Community Safety Service, Phase 2, Beevor Court, Pontefract Road, Barnsley, S71 1HG.